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Ladder incident

Maintenance employee Joe Carter was injured by a fall from a ladder on October 10 while attempting to replace an air valve under the walkway near the separator hydraulic system. Joe was using a 12-foot stepladder and had leaned the ladder against the horizontal air receiver tank to access the valve. The ladder was not secured to prevent falling and as Joe ascended the ladder, the feet of the ladder slipped outward causing Joe to fall (approximately seven feet). Joe landed on the floor beneath the tank, striking his arm and shoulder on the steel air and hydraulic lines.

Joe was transported to the hospital, where an X-ray determined that he had broken his left collarbone and had significant abrasions and contusions to his arms and right shoulder. The doctor releases Joe to work light duty including little to know use of the right arm.  You have light duty available and Joe agrees to work in this position for the time period of his restrictions.

Ladder inspections are supposed to be conducted monthly but the records indicate the inspections are incomplete and only done on a quarterly basis.  Ladder training had not been conducted in the last three years.  The maintenance supervisor noted that both rubber safety feet on the ladder were missing.  





